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Hebrews 10:24-25 ï Let us think of ways to motivate one 
another to acts of love and good works.  And let us not 
neglect our meeting together as some people do, but 
encourage one another, especially now that the day of 
his return is drawing near. 

If you werenôt in church on Sunday, August 26, I would 
encourage you to take 30 minutes and watch the sermon 
on our website from Pastor Aaron Putnam, the Executive 
Director of LINC Bay Area.  He talked about the 
importance of Christian friendships and community ï 
helping and encouraging each other as we walk in faith 
together.   

In todayôs world, it is easy to become very isolated.  We 
settle for VIRTUALLY connecting to other people 
through social media.  But the word virtual means ï 
almost, but not really, not completely.  As Christians, we 
need to be connected as a community ï REALLY 
connected.   

Jesus chose 12 disciples and spent three years with them 
helping them understand what it meant to live by faith in 
Jesus, how to trust him, how to serve him, how to walk in 
his ways, how to share his love with other people.  They 
learned together. They learned from each other.  They 
learned in a variety of ways ï watching Jesus, listening to 
Jesus, imitating Jesus, trial and error.  They learned in 
community with Jesus at the center.  2000 years later, 
discipleship still happens the same way ï a small group of 
people with Jesus at the center who learn to follow Jesus 
with each other, together in community.   

Here are three questions that can help thinking about this 
important idea:   

The Power of Being Together in Mission 

1. If you had the choice of trying to grow in your 
relationship with God alone, or together with the help 
and support of other believers, which would you 
choose?  

2. If you had the choice of trying to share the Gospel of 
Christ with others alone, or together with the help and 
support of other believers, which would you choose?  

3. If you had the choice of trying to go through life 
alone, or together with the help and support of other 
believers, which would you choose? 
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Too many to count.  But at the top of my list are two 
words ï LOVED and SENT ï helping people discover 
their identity and purpose in Jesus.  The process of 
helping people discover these two things will happen best 
in community.  It will happen best in smaller groups of 
people who get to know each other, love each other, trust 
each other, and encourage each other.  If everyone is left 
to discover these two things on their own ï it probably 
wonôt happen.   

And so, the journey begins.  This year we will be trying to 
introduce three formats which we hope will foster 
Christian community and discipleship.  You can read 
about those in this newsletter ï Launch, DNA groups and 
Missional Community.   

Iôm looking forward to an exciting new ministry year!  I 
hope you are too.   

Praying for the Holy Spirit to fill Redeemer with his 
presence.  

See you in Church,  

Pastor Paul Schult  

Loved and Sent:  Helping people find their identity and purpose in Jesus. 
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LAUNCH 
The first step to missional community small groups.   
Come join this first PILOT TEST group!   

The Executive Director of LINC Bay Area, Pastor Aaron 
Putnam was a guest preacher on Sunday, August 26.  He 
had a beautiful sermon about our need for Christian 
community ï Christian friends who honestly and lovingly 
encourage each other to walk with Jesus.   

This year Redeemer will be focusing on creating a new 
discipleship ministry that helps foster those kinds of 
relationships.  This new discipleship ministry has three 
steps:  

Step 1:  Launch ï a 4-week process done with 
other people to discover what your life of following Jesus 
looks like.  Based on Redeemerôs new mission words: 
LOVED and SENTé  

¶ Discover what it means when your identity is 
grounded in Godôs love for you in Jesus.  

¶ Discover how God has uniquely created and 
positioned you to share his love in your day to day 
life.   

¶ Discover how to live on mission with Jesus every day 
and everywhere.   

 

DATES ï Wednesday nights ï 7:00-8:30 PM   

September 19, September 26, October 3, October 10 

We are hoping to have 25 people be a part of this first 
group to try out this new process.   Let us know you are 
coming by signing up at www.redeemerministries.org 

Step 2: DNA Groups ï Discover, Nurture, Act  

Growing in deeper relationship with Jesus happens best in 
community.  Isnôt that the way it is with most things in 
life?  You tend to make more progress when you exercise 
with other people, learn with other people, serve your 
community with other people.  We are more accountable, 
more consistent, more faithful, and more committed when 
we are in community.   

DNA groups are 2-3 people who meet a couple times a 
month to encourage each other in their Christian life of 
faith.   

Pastor Aaron Putnam from LINC will be at Redeemer for 
a three-session training to help us begin this new 
discipleship format.   

¶ Wednesday, October 24 ï 6:30-8:30  (Dinner from 
6:00-6:30)  

¶ Saturday, October 27 ï 8:00-Noon  (Breakfast from 
7:30-8:00)   

¶ Wednesday, November 28 ï 6:30-8:30 (Dinner from 
6:00-6:30)   

 

Step 3:  Missional Communities  

Missional Communities are groups of 6-12 people who 
meet several times a month to encourage each other and to 
grow in their faith in Jesus together.   

We plan to introduce these and start a few pilot groups in 
the new year, January ï May.   

Installation of Brandon Li 

Please join Redeemer on Sunday, September 9 at the 9:30 
service for the Installation and Commissioning of the new 
Director of Music, Brandon Li.  The ministry will host 
cake and other treats during coffee hour.  
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Corey Garrity Begins 
Pastoral Education  

Corey Garrity begins Pastoral Education through 
Concordia University Irvine, CA. 

This summer Corey was accepted into one of the Pastoral 
Training programs in our church body called the Cross-
cultural Mission Training Center (CMC).   

This particular program is designed to train pastors who 
want to be missionaries either in the US or abroad ï 
focusing on reaching unbelievers with the gospel of Jesus.   

Corey will be taking classes online two nights a week from 
6-10 PM, and also continue with the practical part of 
learning as he leads and serves in ministry at Redeemer.  
This practical experience is called a ñVicarageò and will 
last for four years.  You can think of it as an internship.  If 
he completes the requirements of four years of study and 
pastoral internship Corey can be certified to be an ordained 
pastor.   

Through this process Corey will also be asked to start a 
new culture crossing ministry ï focusing on an ethnic 
group.   

Please keep Corey in your prayers as he continues to 
minister to youth and young adults, and begins his new 
studies!   

Head to Heart is the name of Redeemerôs ministry to 6th-

8th graders, to help them know what the Christian life and 

faith is all about, to know what it means to be a disciple of 

Jesus, to live in relationship with Jesus every day.   

Classes meet on Monday nights from 7:00-8:15 and 

includes time of whole group instruction and small group 

discussion and prayer.   

There will be a parent night meeting on Monday, 

September 10 from 7:00-8:00 pm at Redeemer in the after 

school care room in the school building just off the 

parking lot.   

The Head to Heart ministry is led by Pastor Schult and Mr. 

Garrity.   

The first night of class is Monday, September 24.   

 

Register Now! 

Go online at  

www.redeemerministries.org 

Introducing Redeemerõs Capital Campaign  

This Fall, Redeemer will be leading a capital campaign 
process to help fund new initiatives in the new ministry 
plan.  Capital campaigns in a church help raise funds for 
ministry expansion ï but they are so much more.  They are 
a chance to build unity of vision and mission.  They are a 
chance to seek God together in prayer.  They are a chance 
for God to renew and revive our faith, our community, our 
love, our thankfulness, our passion for Jesus and his 
mission.  More details will be coming to you in the next 
few weeks.  

Phase I of the campaign will focus on the 
congregational families and take place in the fall.  

Phase II will focus on school families and take place in 
the winter and spring.   

Our campaign leaders for the congregational phase are Mr. 
and Mrs. Brad and Wendy Kinstler and Mr. and Mrs. Jeff 
and Becky Berry.   

Please pray for Godôs spirit to guide, direct, unite and 
refresh us through this important time at Redeemer.  
Look for more communication coming in the next few 
weeks!   
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Register Now! 

Go online at   www.redeemerministries.org 

Welcome to the 
2018/2019 Ministry Year! 

We are excited to kickoff Redeemer Kids Sunday, 
September 9th  9:30-10:30am! 

We want to be ready for your child!  

Please go online at www.redeemerminstries.org to 
register! 

A few announcements! 

We are excited to welcome Amanda Mortiboys to our 
RK ministry team ! 

She will be coordinating Sunday mornings with 
curriculum, supplies, teachers, and children!  Amanda is a 
Preschool teacher at Bethany Menlo Park and grew up 
here at Redeemer.  She is married to Steve, and they have 
two children Amelia (3rd grade) and William 
(Kindergarten).  We are thrilled to have her join the effort 
in making Redeemer Kids the best it can be!   Beth Schult 
will continue to work alongside Amanda, but will focus on 
the BIG pictureé.special events, connecting volunteers, 
and resourcing our families. 

Preschool and Kindergarten families!  We want to 
create a very safe and warm environment for all Redeemer 
Kids.  So to better ensure their safety and comfort level we 
will be keeping the Preschool and Kindergarten together in 
the Kindergarten classroom located in the School 
Building, Level 1. This will also allow our teachers to 
bring the entire experience to an age appropriate level 

ensuring the best connections for the children.   

Parents you will drop off from 9:15-9:30am, and pick up 
immediately after service, in the Kindergarten classroom.    

1st-4th grade families!  We will continue to meet in the 
Fellowship Hall.   

We will have your childôs new name tag (from online 
registrations) ready for them!  If your child would like to 
bring a friend, there will always be a registration table to 
sign in and receive a guest name tag.   We encourage them 
to reach out to their friends and neighbors.  This is a fun 
engaging way for them to share the love of Jesus! 

 Parents can drop off anytime after 9:15,  and pick up 
immediately after service 

In the Fellowship Hall. 

This is what you can expect the 1st-4th grade experience to 
look like:  

9:30am:  Large Group!  Opening songs, offering, & 
prayers  

9:50-10:30am:  Small Group!  Lesson & craft /activity 

Welcome! Enjoy the fellowship of believers here at 
Redeemer!   

THANK YOU for entrusting your child into the care and 
love of our childrenôs ministry team.  WE are honored and 
privileged to walk beside you as parents, together creating 
a place where kids grow in the love of Jesus! 

Redeemer Kids 

 Ages:  Preschool ï 4thgrade. 

Sundays:  9:30-10:30am 

Fellowship Hall : 1st through 4th grade 

School Building Level 1: Preschool and Kindergarten  

Kickoff:   SEPTEMBER 9th 
 

   
 The Sunday RK Experience: 

 +Letôs Praise God!   Worship and praise led by Junior High praise teams! 

 +Letôs Learn about God!   Activities in Large and Small group settings 

   

Featuring Leadership from Redeemer's middle & high school students 

  
Redeemer Kids Value: 

~A place where children connect to the love of Jesus! 

 ~A place where kids lead kids! 

~A place where kids create community! 

~A place parents equip and encourage the faith-life of their child. 



Adult Bible Study ð Join us! 
From Pastor Paul Hoffmann 
 

Next  
Life Enrichment Luncheon 
September 8 at 11:00 am  

Life Enrichment  
From Pastor Paul Hoffmann 

God enables us through Life Enrichment Ministry to 
enhance our latter years by sharing with others our 

Christian love and fellowship. 
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The twice-a-month Thursday Bible Class will begin 
meeting again on Thursday, September 6, at 10:15 AM in 
the Conference Room (we meet the 1st and 3rd Thursday 
mornings).  Come and join us to watch and discuss Dr. 
Paul Maierôs insightful and edifying look at ñChristianity 
and the Competitionò.  We will learn more about our faith 
in Jesus by looking at the religions of the Far East, the 
Middle East including Islam, our Western World, the 
Cults, and more.  You donôt have to be a Senior to be part 
of this Bible Class ï all are welcome! 

The Life Enrichment CommitteeéRuth Finkelstein, 
Carole Farnum, Virginia Nelson (moving to Lodi), Julie 
Sowa, Rosemary Behrens, and Chuck Hansené plans the 
monthly lunches which take place at church on the second 
Saturday of the month at 11:00 AM.  Join us on Saturday, 
September 8 for devotions, singing praises, exercises for 
Seniors, excellent food, and fun and fellowship.  Please 
Note: The October lunch this year is on October 20, the 
third Sunday of  the month.   

I, along with many other members of Redeemer, provide 
visits and care to Redeemer Seniors, including those not 
able to come to church and also to those who are in the 
hospital or who are home or in rehab centers recovering 
from an illness or accident.   

Redeemer has been blessed for many years with an 
intentional ministry of care for its members who are 
Seniors.  There are currently over 80 members who are 
over 65 years old.  In my experience serving in various 
churches, Redeemer holds the record, hands down, for the 
number of Seniors who are over 90 years old and 100 
years old.  It must be a combination of the superb drinking 
water and Sunday sermons!  I enjoy this ministry very 
much, and I thank Redeemer for this wonderful 
opportunity to serve our Saviorôs Redeemer Seniors. 

July Luncheon Review 

By Virginia Nelson 

Our 4th of July celebration was great fun!  Itôs so much 
fun to share our lives and our love for God who blesses us 
each month with the fun get togethers. 

Pastor Paul shared some cute jokes with us, here are a few. 
Knock knock, whoôs there?  Gorilla, gorilla who?  Gorilla 
my burger, Iôm hungry.  Do you want to hear a pizza joke?  
Never mind, itôs pretty cheesy.  Why canôt a bike stand on 
itôs own?  Because itôs too tired.  Why didnôt the lifeguard 
save the hippie?  Because he was too far out man!  He is 
quite the jokester. 

He then reminded us of the Notes to Loved Ones and how 
important they are to the office so they have the 
information of your wishes when needed. 

Grace played the piano as we sang along.  It was so nice to 
celebrate our God and our love of country.  Thanks grace, 
you play so beautifully! 

We will soon be having Home & Hope in Fellowship Hall 
and you guests generously donated $70.00 to that fund!  
Thank you so much, that will go a long way. 

Ruth Finkelstein was not with us to lead us in exercises so 
Jane filled in for her.  We did a few to stretches to limber 
us up.  Good job Jane! 

Then we played Bingo!!  Chuck Hansen called the 
numbers for us this year and did a great job.  We played 
several different types and the winners were given a 
surprise gift, and the winners were; Pete won 2 games, 
Dorothy P won 1, Linda K won 1 and I won 1 - So much 
fun, weôll do it again next year. 

Madel had Fellowship Hall decorated with the July 4th 
spirit, little flags on the tables, and flag tablecloths, just 
beautiful.  Thanks again Madel! 

Clayton Duval prepared barbecued hamburgers.  He came 
around and asked each one of us what kind would we like.  
The choices were hamburger, cheeseburger, bacon 
cheeseburger or vegetable cheeseburger. Again he did a 
great job, the best burger Iôve ever had.  Looking forward 
to seeing him again; delicious!!!  Madel made a red, white 
and blue popsicles for dessert, yummy! 

There will be no lunch in August but we will meet again 
In September for some more fun with each other, so mark 
your calendars and remember to bring a friend if you can! 
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Thank-you 

Dear Redeemer, 

Thank you for the wonderful messages, cards, and 

prayers my family and I received before my send off 

to college. I am so thankful to have grown up in such a 

loving and caring community that has showered me 

with an abundance of support. I've been given many 

opportunities to grow in my faith, my music, and as a 

person in Redeemer and I cannot express my gratitude 

enough.  

I was so touched to see the kind words of all these 

people who had seen my grow up and have given me 

so many fond memories of Redwood City and 

Redeemer. Our church is so blessed to have such a 

strong sense of community and faith which has only 

matured and proven itself time and time again 

throughout my time here. Thank you again for all the 

kind words and support you've shown my family and 

me during this transition; I hope to see everyone 

during my breaks and visits in the Thanksgiving and 

Christmas seasons!  

Blessings, 

Violeta Evans 

Breakfast and Devotion 

Topic: Jesus, ñI Amò Words  
When: Saturday, September 1st   
Time: 8:30 am ï 9:30 am 
Where: Redeemer Conference Room 1 
Menu: Egg bake, fruit, breakfast rolls, and coffee 
 

Women of Faith Bible Study 

Topic: Jesus, ñListening for His Voiceò - GOSPEL OF 
MARK  
When: September 6th & September 20th  
Time: 7:00 pm ï 8:30 pm 
Where: Redeemer Conference Room 1 
 

Advent by Candlelight 

December 4TH from 7:00 pm ï 8:30 pm  

Christmas Tea 

December 13TH from 12:00 pm ï 2:00 pm 
 
Contact Shelly Alba for more information: Shelly@cnh-
lcms.org or 650-574-0485  

Opportunities for the 
Women of Redeemer. 

Redeemer Lutheran School 

2018-19 School Year Openings 

You all continue to be our greatest advertisement and 

recruitment tool. Please spread the word about Redeemer 

to your friends and associates. We have always been 

blessed by the families who have come to our school 

because of your referrals. We have openings all grades 

except 5th. PLEASE HELP US FILL THEM! 

Guide people to the school website at www.redeemer-

school.org for more information. 
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